Selectmen's Meeting, Monday, April 11, 1988

7:30 P.M. Present: Rachel C. Reinstein, Chairman, Edwin F. Rowell and John J. Jones, Elizabeth Shaw, secretary.

Minutes of last weeks meeting approved with handwritten correction by Rachel Reinstein.

Selectmen reported, Bob Watteson was re-sworn in as a member of the Planning Board on Thursday. Judith Pratt was sworn in as a member of the Planning Board this morning bringing the Planning Board to full complement of full voting members. An alternate member will be sworn in at a later date.

Selectmen voted to pay Lloyd Henderson for services on the Cloutier Property.

Rachel Reinstein spoke to Mary Allen regarding plans for the school. The Conval Building Committee will be setting time to meet with the Selectmen to show the proposed changes to the school buildings.

Selectmen will be meeting with Phil Runyon to go over several legal matters.

Mr. Runyon's bill was approved for payment as well as the bill for the landfill.

Hickey permit held pending decision on property.

A building permit was approved for Mr. Elliott.

Bob Varnum, Hank Cutter, Chris Joseph will be asked to meet with Ed Rowehl to learn how to use the newly installed generator. Selectmen will speak to Bob regarding wiring the Town barn in order to use the generator if the need arises.

Selectmen discussed the need to agree who will repair or replace the rear stairs of the Town Hall.

The 9:00 o'clock appointment did not show.

Meeting adjourned 9:33

ems